
Fiscal impact reports (FIRs) are prepared by the Legislative Finance Committee (LFC) for standing finance 
committees of the NM Legislature. The LFC does not assume responsibility for the accuracy of these reports 
if they are used for other purposes. 
 
Current and previously issued FIRs are available on the NM Legislative Website (www.nmlegis.gov) and may 
also be obtained from the LFC in Suite 101 of the State Capitol Building North. 
 
 

F I S C A L    I M P A C T    R E P O R T 
 
 

 
SPONSOR Steinborn 

ORIGINAL DATE  
LAST UPDATED 

2/12/15 
 HB 252 

 
SHORT TITLE Post-Secondary School Voter Registration SB  

 
 

ANALYST Jorgensen 
 

ESTIMATED ADDITIONAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (dollars in thousands) 
 

 
FY15 FY16 FY17 

3 Year 
Total Cost 

Recurring or 
Nonrecurring 

Fund 
Affected 

Total NFI Minimal Minimal Minimal Recurring General
Fund 

(Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Expenditure Decreases) 
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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Bill 252 would require voter registration to be made available at all public post-secondary 
educational institutions. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
The SOS would not incur a cost as a result of enactment of HB 252 unless the SOS had to 
provide paper registration forms to the institutions. The SOS reports the cost of 100 paper forms 
to be $32.66. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The SOS notes that the Human Services Department currently provides individuals with voter 
registration forms in information packets produced by HSD. Additionally, the Motor Vehicle 
Division prints voter registration forms for customers. The SOS does not incur any costs for 
voter registration forms provided by HSD and MVD. 
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